



## Detroit Region SCCA – BOD Meeting Minutes

Nov 12th, 2025 6:30PM – 8:30 PM

Board of Directors Meeting

Location: Zoom

### **Present:**

1. Alex Delle Torre (Regional Exec)
2. Mike Rodriguez (Assistant Regional Exec)
3. Matt Conklin (Treasurer)
4. Gary Godula (Secretary)
5. Ed Arthur (Member at Large)
6. Eric Penn (Member at Large)
7. Nick Rennell (Member at Large)
8. Greg Valade (Solo Director)
9. Jay Pistana (Road Racing Director)
10. Matt Wolfe (Rallycross Director)
11. Piotr Roszczenko (Road Rally Director)
12. Nathan Crosty (Financial Director)

Sonja Marie (Membership)

Pat Barber (Detroit Grand Prix)

### **Not Attending**

Ken Wiedbush (Director at Large)

Meeting called to order 6:33pm. The meeting began with 9 voting members in attendance, with 8 voting members constituting a quorum.

### **1. Report Current Business and Online Business**

- Previous month's minutes review/approval. Jay Motioned to Approve, Mike 2<sup>nd</sup> the Motion. October minutes approved.

### **2. Reports**

- Treasurer Report (Nathan C/ Matt C)
  - Reviewed Profit/Loss Statement for Oct 2025 same/similar income and expenses compared to 2024.
  - Latent event expenses need to be submitted.
- Financial Director (Nathan)
  - Working on investment proposal with Waterford Hills (Nathan)



## Detroit Region SCCA – BOD Meeting Minutes

- Membership (Sonja M.)
  - At the time of the October meeting we had 1438 members. Since then, we had 11 new members, 20 memberships expired and 3 return. We currently have 1432 members. We sent 12 service awards for October.
  - Sonja desires to step down from membership director. Need candidates
- Detroit Grand Prix (Pat Barber)
  - Event scheduled for May 29-31
  - Budget forthcoming
  - I-375 construction postponed indefinitely. Affects track layout and access.
  - New IndyCar event in Arlington Texas. Assisting with training SCCA chair.
- Website (Nick R.)
  - Nothing new to report.
- Equipment – Individual Reports per Area: (Ed/Greg/Matt W/Piotr)
  - Would like to add a couple branded canopies for Solo and RallyX programs.
- Street Survival (Eric)
  - Nothing new to report.
- Empire Hill Climb (Matt W)
  - Used Fern Group wireless timing system rather than JACircuits wired system due to wiring issue. Requesting to pay Fern Group \$250 for the use of their timing system. Approved.
- FSAE (Ed/Gary)
  - 2026 FSAE dates published: ICE May 13-16, EV June 16-20.
- Marketing (Mike)
  - Nothing new to report
- MTM/F&C (Ed)
  - No updates.
- I-Racing/SIM (Alex for Mike S.)
  - Doing joint events with DC SCCA region.
  - Fall League concluding Nov 20<sup>th</sup>. Tues/Thur nights.
- Road Racing (Jay)
  - Putting together 2026 Schedule.
  - WHRRI DRSCCA joint event for 2026 in discussion amid relations issues.
    - Proposed May 23-24 WHRRI/DRSCCA joint event.
    - Open budget presented to WHRRI, awaiting approval.
    - Discussing full open budget for both sanctioning bodies.
    - To present budgets to both WHRRI and DRSCCA BODs.
  - Inspected Birch Run Speedway as a potential road race site.



## Detroit Region SCCA – BOD Meeting Minutes

- Site deemed unsuitable for club racing, acceptable for solo.
- Rallycross (Matt W)
  - Last Event: Trunk or Treat.
    - Learning how to do day/night events. Like format change.
  - Next event Dec 6<sup>th</sup>, Saturday. Will change to a day/night format.
  - Possible conflict between Feb RallyX and Road Rally.
    - May move RallyX to Sunday.
  - Working on 2026 Calendar. Hopefully will present at Dec BOD meeting.
  - Derek to be video recording at Oct 11 event to produce RallyX video.
    - Working on final video product.
  - Requesting to help Lake Superior Region with donating 100 pylons.
    - Will investigate pylon inventory to assist (Ed/Gary/Mike/Ken).
- Road Rally (Piotr)
  - Next rally is Son of Snowdrift in January. Registration open. 3 registered.
  - Still waiting on sanction fees changes for 2026.
  - Budget presented for Michigan Winter Rally Feb 21, 2026. Marginal profit.
    - Gary motion to approve, Matt C 2<sup>nd</sup>. Budget passes.
  - Date for POR September 11-13, 2026. Held as two National rallies.
  - Event video for Rally Program ready to post to public.
- Solo (Greg/Mike)
  - Season Ender Schoolcraft: One minor incident, no property damage.
    - Social event. Served pizza during event.
  - Putting together season awards budget (Greg/Mike)
  - CENDIV/GLD Solo meeting attended by Mike/Gary.
    - Want to support a Div series event. MIS event possible.
- Assistant RE (Mike)
  - Researching venues for region banquet. Sinbad's a possible venue.
- Regional Executive (Alex)
  - Derek is producing promotional videos for the region.
    - Presented volunteer video for public viewing.
    - Solo and Road Rally videos in process.
  - Regional Policy Reviews
    - Reviewing/updating regional policy. Requested proposed policy updates for December BOD meeting.
  - Nominees and Elections:
    - Election currently ongoing. 5 members running for 5 positions.
  - AutoRama Feb 27-28, March 1<sup>st</sup>.
    - Looking to do joint booth with SuperLap



## Detroit Region SCCA – BOD Meeting Minutes

- Costs 10x20 \$1550, 10x30 \$2300 Split 1/3:2/3 with SuperLap
  - Will approve budget online. Need personnel to man/support.
  - Conflicts with GLD Spring Training on Fri/Sat.
- Paid Marketing Position Proposed. RFQ to be sent to 3 candidates.
  - Paused for additional information.
- Jumbo Region Call December 10<sup>th</sup>. Gary to call in.
- GLD Spring Training Feb 27-Mar 1, 2026 in Ft Wayne.
- Secretary Report (Gary)
  - No budgets approved online since last meeting:
  - Need to post meeting minutes on new website.

### 3. Current Business

### 4. New Business

5. Next meeting Tuesday, December 2nd – In person Location TBD.

6. Adjourn 8:42pm

### **Budgets Approved In Meeting:**

Road Rally: Michigan Winter Rally #2 Feb 21, 2026

### **Budgets Approved On Line Oct 8<sup>th</sup> to Nov 12<sup>th</sup>**

None.